
January 13, 2020 

  

6:00 P.M. 

 

STATE OF KANSAS} 

CITY OF SABETHA }SS 

 

   

 The Governing Body of the City of Sabetha met in regular session in the 

Commission Room at City Hall.  In attendance were: Mayor Doug Clark, Commissioners Nick Aberle, Julie 

Burenheide, Maridel Wittmer and Norman Schmitt, Jr. Also, in attendance were Robert Ruddick, Heather 

Stewart, Doug Allen, Steve Compo and Bill Shroyer. (See attached) 

 

 Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING  At 6:00 p.m. Mayor Doug Clark opened the public hearing on the Mid-Town  

MIDTOWN BUILDING        Building. Mayor Clark asked for any comments from the public. The following 

spoke; Jessica McCulloch, Sara Homan, Jay Barber Nancy Flentie, Brett Lukert, 

Doug Whittaker, Jason Enneking Paul Compo, Dwight Edelman and Lynn 

Hennigan. Mayor Doug Clark closed the hearing at 6:32 p.m.  

 

 Mayor Doug Clark opened the regular meeting at 6:32 p.m.  

 

Approved the minutes from the December 23, 2019 Commission meeting. 

 

MIDTOWN BUILDING Commissioner Nick Aberle made a motion to rescind the decision to tear down 

the Midtown Building from the October 28, 2019 Commission meeting. 

Commissioner Julie Burenheide seconded the motion. Lengthy discussion 

followed. Mayor Doug Clark made a motion to table Commissioners Nick 

Aberle’s motion to rescind the decision to tear down the Midtown Building from 

the October 28, 2019 Commission meeting. Commissioner Maride Wittmer 

seconded the motion. The motion carried 3 – 2. Commissioner Norman Schmitt, 

Jr. and Commissioner Nick Aberle voted against. Further discussion followed. 

Commissioner Nick Aberle made a motion to rescind the decision to close the 

Midtown gym keep the Midtown Gym opened for public use for 6 months or until 

there are two bids received for demolition of the Midtown Building. 

Commissioner Julie Burenheide seconded the motion. The motion carried 3 – 2. 

Commissioners Norman Schmitt, Jr.  and Commissioner Maridel Wittmer voted 

against the motion.  

 

POLICE REPORT Police Chief Robert Wahwasuck was in attendance to provide the Commission 

with a report on activities within the Police department. Discussion followed. No 

action was taken.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CITY  BUSINESS The Commission asked City Administrator Doug Allen to check on installing 

cameras at the Mid-Town Building and the construction of a new dog kennel.  

 

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m.  

  

                                                                                          

                                      ___________________________________

                                                 Mayor  

 

 

ATTEST:_________________________________ 

                                 City Clerk   


